Thursday, March 28, 2019
To:

Rep. Brian Clem, Rep. Susan McLain, Rep. Bill Post, Rep Shelly Boshart Davis, Rep.
Ken Helm, Rep David Brock Smith, Rep. Anna Williams.

HB 3099 — Argument against

| am speaking against passage of House Bill 3099 because it does not resolve the
problem that exists between North Clackamas Parks and Recreation District (NCPRD)
and the City of Happy Valley.

What HB 3099 does do is change the existing rules in established statutes that will
impact the future of every Special Service District and County Service District
throughout the State of Oregon.

That covers most of our Fire, Sewer, Water, Schools, Community Colleges, etc.
The existing statute already has provisions for withdrawal from a district.

Leave the existing rules alone and direct the City of Happy Valley to follow them.
Thank you for listening.
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